SHIRE NOTES

New Community Development Officer
In a mini coupe, Mrs Delia Betti has jumped ship from the School to the
Shire to take up the role of Tammin’s CDO.

Delia will commence on 13 August — with the first priority to make contact with the
various organisations in the Shire. In particular, the replacement of keys to Donnan
Park, to allow the locks to be changed, will be high on the list.

Rain, Rain Rain
Like some of the farmers in the district, the Shire Staff were caught with their pants
down when the rain finally came.

The shoulders on the section of Tammin South Rd just north of Caffells were being
upgraded leaving a bit of a bog hole. Thanks to all those who reported their
concerns regarding this situation — hopefully it has been addressed sufficiently until it
dries out sufficiently for Staff to get machinery back on the job.

The good news is that the moisture has allowed maintenance grading to get into full
swing. If you haven't seen the grader yet, it won't be far away.

M.G. (Mick) Oliver, Chief Executive Officer



